HOW CAPLE, SOLLERSHOPE & YATTON GROUP PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of The Parish Council Meeting Held on Tuesday 5th March 2019 at Brockhampton Parish Hall

Members Present

Bernard Morris (BM) Angela Hardy- Bishop (AHB) Mark Hyde (MH)

Barbara Cole (BC) Chris Jones (CJ)

Attending_ Cllr; Barry Durkin and 6 members of the public Clerk Linda Yapp

19/13 Apologies for absence

Apologies from Cllrs; Liz Glover and John Jackson were recorded.

19/14 Declarations of interest and request for dispensation. None received

19/15 To approve the appointment of new Parish Council Clerk

Linda Yapp was appointed as new clerk for the Parish this was agreed by members.

19/16 Minutes of the meeting held on 8th January 2019

The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman.

19/16 Update of any action points from the previous meeting.

None received.

19/17 Ward Councillors report

Cllr Durkin explained the financial position of Hereford Council with reference to the proposed Council tax increase and answered questions regarding the highways repairs.

19/18 Representations from the public.

A member of the public questioned Cllr Durkin as to the prioritisation of repairs carried out on minor roads and B roads. Several members of the public had concerns about the priority of the repair was noting minor roads in need of repair and B roads being repaired.

Also concerns were raised regarding the traffic and the speed of the traffic travelling on the B4224 approaching the Grange in How Caple with the proposed Hall of Residence due to open later this year.

It was agreed that the clerk should write to Hereford Cathedral School restating their willingness to sponsor a public meeting to further understand the schools future plans for the building.

The public were advised that the Totnor Bridge repairs would be completed in approximately 4 weeks and that road repairs were checked every 4 weeks. Members of the public also asked for guidance on the lenghtsman duties. These were explained by M.H.

19/19 Development regarding traffic issues on B4224

The chairman read the report from the meeting Cllr; LG had attended with lan Connolly traffic management advisor Warwick and West Mercia Police regarding the speed of the traffic on the B4224. It was agreed that the report did not show a true representation of the speed vehicle were travelling because at the time the survey took place traffic lights were in place and the roads were icy. Cllrs: BC and MH proposed a second study was needed to allow members to suggest the location point for the counter. It was agreed the clerk should write requesting a second meeting reminding them the need for the white lines and road signage be re painted. Copy to Cllr B Durkin.

19/20 The NDP Steering Group

The Referendum on the NDP was passed and congratulations were given by BD.

19/21 Highways and Footpaths report M.H.

No problems were reported.

19/22 Finance

The chairman read the finance statement which showed a Bank balance of £8453.85 as at 5/2/19 with cheques amounting to £525.00 to be presented and a receipt of £100.00

Payment of invoices were approved and cheques for payments signed by BM and AHB approved and signed payments listed below.

No payment made since last meeting.

19/23 Planning

- a) No planning applications have been received.
- b) No decisions received.

19/24 Forthcoming P.C. elections

Election papers were requested and distributed to members.

19/25 Correspondence

None received

19/26 Next P.C. meeting

It was agreed that the May Parish Council meeting will be held on May 14th due to the local elections.

Payments approved .

Receipt received	Yatton F	PCC Sale of old notice board £100.00
Information Commissioner	40.00	
Liz Parry Jones Salary	199.58	
P Partridge (Internal Audit)	50.00	
Golden Valley Web Design	474.00	
Jeremy Moore Lengthsman	354.00	Invoices for Dec, Jan and Feb
PIP (NDP Printing)	504.59	

Meeting closed at 8.45

